GHS Student Government ExComm: Lunch Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, October 14, 2014

Open Campus:
e Not a Board of Education decision, lies with GHS Administration

e Propose two plans at Mass Meeting and hold vote on which to endorse

Blake Reinken, Student Body President:
e Ethics Committee off to good start

Gianna DeMasi, VP of Communications:

e Website up, but not completely finished

e  Will put only first names under pictures

e Get a link to the SG website in the GHS Student Activities section
e Ask Ms. Fox about funding to remove ads for $10 per month

Uma Ramesh, VP of Student Concerns:
e Will hold a bake sale to raise money to donate to the Greenwich Alliance for Education’s
Digital Divide program.
e Abilis Walk on Sunday, October 19th for Student Concerns Committee bonding

Alexis Tatore, VP of Special Events:
e Hold a “raffle” of sorts for Dr. Winters’ parking spot. Will have multiple days to win and will
possibly start on the first day of Winter (get it?).
e Homecoming Week was a success!

Pascale Carrel, VP of Community Service:
e GHS Blood Drive on November 21, 2014. There will be online registration this year. Focus on
pushing information about how to prepare for donating blood and possibly deliver water and a
snack to students on the morning of.

Julia Bunte-Mein, Senior Class President:
e Will continue focus on fundraising to make Senior Prom tickets $20.15
e Inspire senior class school spirit

Spencer Faragasso, Junior Class President:
e Strawberry milk is here!

Sofia Vittoria, Sophomore Class President:
e C(lass trip: Brownstone Park (an adventure center w/ Rock climbing, zip lining, etc.) an option,
but may be too far away. $13.15 per student plus bus expenses.
e (Candy sale with Great American Fundraising



Ms. Ospina, Board of Education Representative:

e Board of Ed passed a law to decline federal reimbursement for free and reduced lunch, in order
to keep the current lunch options at the Cardinal Cafe. This will be considered for renewal for
next year and student voices to help it to pass. Keep choices for students, freedom with
responsibility.

Dr. Winters, GHS Headmaster:
e Transition to online progress reports and report cards (Aspen). These will only be mailed to
students with a D or F in a class.



